
PUBLIC HEARING
MINUTESPRIVATE 


April 27, 2017
A PUBLIC HEARING TO CONSIDER AN AMENDMENT TO THE WEST MANCHESTER MALL TAX INCREMENT FINANCING DISTRICT

ATTENDANCE


Supervisors Present:


Steve J. Harlacher, Chairman







Dave Markel, Vice-Chairman







Rosa Hickey, Supervisor


Others Present:



Kelly K. Kelch, Township Manager







Tricia Smeltzer, Stenographer







John Herrold, Solicitor







Monica Love, Zoning Officer







Craig Wilson, Engineer







Lori Trimmer, Recreation Director/Asst. Manager






Stephen Callahan, Public Works Director







Clif Laughman, Fire Chief






Art Smith, Police Chief


Absent:




Keith Whittaker, Finance Director

I.
CALL TO ORDER
Chairperson Harlacher called the hearing to order at 7:01 p.m.  Harlacher stated that the purpose of this hearing is to consider a proposed amendment to the resolution adopting the Tax Increment Finance bond for the West Manchester Town Center.

Chairperson Harlacher requested Herrold to state the Rules of the Hearing.

II. RULES OF HEARING

Herrold stated the Rules of Procedure of the Hearing.

III.
PRESENTATION OF PROPOSED REQUEST

Attorney Ron Lucas from Stevens and Lee presented the request on behalf of West Manchester Mall associates.  He stated the TIF is currently on 95.094 acres.  The proposed change would reduce the TIF acreage to 89.696 acres.  This is a geographic amendment only, the revision is for the area included within the TIF only.


With the reconfiguration of the lots created by the subdivision last year, Lot 6 which is the new lot created adjacent to the previous Macy’s property, between the hotel, Loucks Road and Gander Mountain, is excluded.  The school district specifically requested that lot 6 not be included.  There are no changes to the financial aspects of the TIF, nor the timeframe involved.

The Ordinance will be considered for adoption at the May 25, 2017 Board of Supervisors meeting.

 IV.
COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC

Chairman Harlacher requested comments from the public.   There were none.
  V.
COMMENTS FROM THE BOARD

Chairman Harlacher requested comments from the Board.  There were no further comments. 

 VI.
ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 7:06 p.m.







Respectfully submitted,








Kelly K. Kelch/Secretary







Tricia E. Smeltzer/Stenographer


MOTION TO APPROVE:
________________________




 SECOND:
________________________




 DATE:
________________________
